
  

Weekly Update | October 11, 2024 

Provost and Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs  
  

Dear Faculty and Staff, 

These weekly updates will serve as a tool to keep you informed and engaged with SMUôs Academic 

Affairs division as, together, we work toward achieving the goals that fall within our four priority areas 

through 2025: 1) Academic Excellence, 2) Road to R1: Research and Scholarly/Creative Excellence, 3) 

2016 ï 2025 Strategic Plan, and 4) Inclusive Excellence.  

If you have suggestions for what we should include in future communications, please submit your ideas 

through our story form via the button below. Suggestions received before noon on Tuesday will be 

reviewed and considered for publication 
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socialize with others to promote faculty and staff community. I hope you will join me for a relaxed lunch 
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Academic Excellence  

SMU Intersessions planning courses for summer 2025   

On October 7, 2024, I sent a message to department chairs about academic preparation for the 2025 

summer term. Responsibilities for summer term administration are split between academic departments 

across campus, which manage the courses offered in summer 1, 2, and 3 sessions, and SMU 

Intersession, which primarily oversees the shorter, 11-day undergraduate sessions. Intersessions also 

oversees advertising activities for summer undergraduate courses, coordinating summer strategic goals 

and budgets, and working with the Division of Enrollment Service to help students through common 

enrollment matters where practices vary from fall/spring terms. 

Department chairs can support the Intersessions Officeôs planning and marketing efforts by working with 

their faculty to identify their departmentôs undergraduate offerings for summer 1, 2, and 3 sessions on the 

Dallas campus no later than Monday, November 4, 2024.  

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Maeve Skidmore or Dr. Andrew Hamilton at 

intersessions@smu.edu or by phone at 214-768-1009.  

SMU in Four Year-Three Progress Report Presentation  

Join the SMU in Four team as they share Year-Three progress on SMUôs Quality Enhancement Plan 
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will be served. If you are interested in attending, please reach out to Jisub Shin at jisubs@smu.edu so the 

cluster can have a preliminary headcount for the meeting.  

If you would like to learn more about the cluster, visit its webpage here.  

Call for applications: Sam Taylor Fellowship  

The Sam Taylor Fellowship applications, funded by the United Methodist Churchôs General Board of 

Higher Education and Ministry (GBHEM), are now open.  

The fellowship will fund up to $2,000 to support continuing education and faculty development and is 

open to any full-time SMU faculty member. Administrators who hold faculty rank also are eligible, 

although full-time teaching faculty will be given priority. Find additional information, specific purpose and 

eligibility requirements for this opportunity here. 

Applications are due on November 6, 2024, to Brenna Rivas, director of faculty awards, at 

brivas@smu.edu. Please send Dr. Rivas the full application packet, including a support letter from your 

dean, as a single PDF file. The specific parameters for a complete applicationôs components are laid out 

by the GBHEM on thei
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Keynote speakers included Anjuli Jain Figueroa, U.S. Department of Energy (DOE), Office of Energy 

Justice and Equity; Kei Koizumi, White House Office of Science and Technology Policy; and Clifford Villa, 

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). The event also featured five in-depth sessions held 

throughout the day.  

This workshop marked an important step in advancing energy justice research via policymaking and 

building a more equitable and sustainable energy future. The success of this event would not have been 

possible without the dedicated support from SMU Dedman School of Law and SMUôs Office of Research 

and Innovation. 

Sincerely,  

 

Elizabeth G. Loboa, PhD 
Provost and Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs 
Southern Methodist University 
https://www.smu.edu/provost 
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